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23rd  Session of the UPR working group
Questions and recommendations by Finland to Austria

9 November 2015

Mr. President, 

Finland wishes to thank Austria for a comprehensive report. We welcome Austria's aim to adopt a National Action Plan on Human Rights by the end of 2015.  

Finland makes the following recommendations: 
1) Firstly, Finland recommends that Austria ratifies the Optional Protocol to the International Covenant on Economic, Social and Cultural Rights and accepts the competence of the Committee as regards the inquiry procedure and inter-State communications.

2) Secondly, Finland recommends Austria to revise and harmonize its anti-discrimination laws to ensure effective protection against all forms of discrimination.

In addition to the recommendations made, we note that comprehensive social legislation has existed in Austria for a long time. Finland encourages Austria to continue discussions on how to incorporate social rights into the Austrian constitution. 
Both civil society and human rights monitoring mechanisms have expressed concern over the fragmented nature of Austria's anti-discrimination institutions. We encourage Austria to continue improving its anti-discrimination institutions, and their efficiency and approachability. 
Thank you.
